

3403 Alderwood Mall Blvd. Lynnwood WA 98036 425.774.7766

ALDERWOOD.CC

Welcome

We're glad you're here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a Communication and/or Prayer Request form. We would love to pray for you and get you more information.

EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services in person or online (live stream at 9:30am).

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am

We have programs for kids and students on Sunday mornings as well!

Alderwood Community Church is a group of people who are committed to following Jesus together. Visit <u>alderwood.cc/connect</u> and see where you can get connected in a group, serving with a team, or through a Bible study.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is open to receive donations on Tuesdays (9am to noon)...a list of items needed and the address can be found at alderwood.cc/compassion

Struggling with life? Need someone to come alongside and support? Stephen Ministry can help. <u>alderwood.cc/stephen</u>

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming events. Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events-page

COMING UP

- Easter Sunday March 31st Service times will remain the same for Easter: 8am, 9:30, and 11am. We will offer two classic services in the Manor at 8:00 and 9:30am and three modern services in the auditorium. We will have children's programming during all service times from birth thru 3rd grade. alderwood.cc/easter
- Summer Camps Mark your calendars!
 Plan ahead for Family Camp, Preteen Camp and Ross Point Camps for middle and high schoolers! More details available at alderwood.cc/camp

DOWNLOAD THE APP FOR EVENTS, GIVING & MORE. TEXT "ACCAPP" TO 84576

Give online at alderwood.cc/give



MISSIONARY UPDATE

JESSE & HANNAH VAN GORKOM ENGINEERING MINISTRIES INTERNATIONAL



Greetings from the VG-5 in Uganda! Thank you for your prayers for our transition back to Uganda in November! We continue to adjust back to life here but, as they say here in Uganda: "God is good. All the time! And that is His nature. Wow!" We have a great place to stay and

good friends close by. Our kids seem to be doing well and are making friends. Addi is loving homeschool, and Asher loves causing as much havoc as possible at all times:

Our work with EMI has picked up almost like we never

left, though a lot has changed at the same time. We are wrapping up work on the next phase of the Amazima Secondary School in Jinja and are installing accessible playground equipment for the Gem Foundation (working with severely handicapped kids). Our components include a wheel chair spinner (merry go round) and a roller slide. I believe this will be the first accessible playground in Uganda! I'm also managing construction on a building at Africa Bible University, where we now live, and the kids enjoy having one of my work sites within view of home. Please continue to pray for our family. It can be challenging at times to focus on the goodness and faithfulness of God in the midst of chaos in a foreign country without family members two minutes away (the part we liked most about our time in Washington!) Pray for the work of our ministry partners, Amazima and Gem, and the many children especially who are hearing the gospel through their work. Also pray for the workshop team as we have started a new discipleship format which seems to be going well so far. Our goal is to train some of our Ugandan staff to lead and facilitate those discipleship times. Praying you find joy in the chaos as well! Thank you for praying!!

Jesse, Hannah, Addi, Asher and Kiira

Blessings,